
• Once all the tiles were made, Guild members built the mosaic in 
two stages, first using the leaves and then the wave pieces 


• These builds were photographed, then divided into sections and 
moved into boxes for transportation to the bathhouse 


• Given the circular nature of the space where the tiles were going 
to go, the land/water design “loosened” up and while still 
representing land and water, colour was used to move the eye 
around the circular layout with cooler colours on the water side 
and warmer colours on the land side

Preliminary assembly…
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• The installation process was started May 2, 2023 when mosaic group 
members gathered to lay out (again) the tiles for the mosaic on tables at the 
bathhouse


• The layout was recreated on long tables and then transferred in sections up 
to the scaffolding for installation


•  Liability issues meant that guild members could not access the scaffold and 
the City hired professional tile installers to mount all the pieces and grout 
them under the supervision of the guild members


• Gary from Eastern Ontario Terrazzo & Tile arrived on May 3 and Pete joined 
in on May 4


• After applying a scratch coat to the area to be tiled, Gary installed all of the 
border tiles and then the backbone tiles


• We then handed sections of the mosaic, arranged on boards, corresponding 
to ~60 by 30 cm regions, up to the installers on the scaffold

At the Bathhouse, finally…

 Arranging the tiles again on tables 
at the Bathhouse
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Gary starts to 
install coloured 

tiles
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At the end of day 3 things 
were starting to move along
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• On May 11, all of the tile installation and grouting was complete, 
everything was tidied up, and only pats on backs were left to do


• I have been asked several times how many tiles were used in this 
project - I have no idea!  Lots!

Mosaic is completed!

Gary and Pete in front of the 
land (top) and water (bottom) 

sections of the mosaic
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• The installation was 
collaboratively named 
“Renewal” by the 
participants in the 
project 


• The City held a ribbon-
cutting ceremony to 
reopen the Bathhouse 
and the beach area on 
June 10, 2023


• Ownership of the 
mosaic was officially 
turned over to the City 
of Kingston

Dedication 
day
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Thanks go out to all the Guild members who put so much time and 
effort into this project.  We’re thankful for the donation of materials by 
Spectrum and for the meticulous efforts of Gary and Pete from 
Eastern Ontario Terrazzo & Tile.  The Guild would also like to thank 
Taylor Norris for keeping the project going and acting as liaison 
between us and the City.  It was very helpful to have someone who 
understood what we were trying to accomplish to interface with the 
City engineering staff.

Lots of smiles on dedication day!



Plaque outlining some details about the mosaic at the Richardson Beach Bathhouse
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